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MINUTES OF THE

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SAAC)
Sunday, April 27, 2008 •  Kendade 305 • 7 p.m.

Participants: 








Danielle Babcock, Lacrosse






Hannah Beatty, Training Room

Caralie Cahill, Equestrian

Erin Cain, Basketball

Kristen Cody, Lacrosse

Emily Coler, Equestrian

Elissa Center, Crew

Elise Fargonli, Cross Country

Katie Frick, Field Hockey

Sarah Gray, Crew

Miss Hartley, Field Hockey

Arden Hemstreet, Soccer

Lori Hendricks, Athletics Administration (ex-officio)

Helena Jedziniak, Tennis

Rosa Marruffo, Volleyball

Natalie Martin, Track & Field

Lisa Nash, Swimming and Diving

Jess Olson, Basketball

Katie Ouellette, Crew

Bethany Paterson, Soccer

Natalia Sadaniantz, Swimming and Diving

Kate Shafir, Basketball

Hillela Simpson, Squash

Susanna Wilcox, Lacrosse

Grace Ziegler, Track and Field 

2008-2009 New Members:

Becca Adikes, Cross Country

J.J. Archibald, Soccer

Lora Ciborowski, Riding

Haley Creed, Field Hockey

Jo Jo Gutfarb, Riding

Mimi Henry, Lacrosse

Kasia Kolodziejczak, Squash

Elise Marifian, Tennis

Barbara McAlister, Track and Field

Lauren Orr, Soccer
Vika Planson, Lacrosse
Shannon Sutherland, Swimming and Diving

Ebony Williams, Track and Field

Miki Yoshida, Swimming and Diving
[Note: These minutes contain only actions taken (format votes or stated “sense of the meeting”). While certain items on the committee’s agenda were acted on at various times throughout the meeting, all final actions within a given topic are combined in these minutes for convenience of reference.]

The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. eastern daylight time by the chair, Grace Zeigler. All members were present as noted above. The following 2007-2008 members were absent: Katie Banaszak (Golf) and Vanessa Fong (Golf).  The following 2008-2009 new members were absent: Teresa Campbell (Volleyball), Tiffany Shute (Golf), and Amanda Trask (Volleyball).
1. Introductions.  Ms. Zeigler welcomed the new 2008-09 SAAC members. The Executive Board introduced themselves, and everyone had the chance to make personal introductions. 
2. Announcements. 
· Lori Hendricks (Athletics Administration (ex-officio)) informed members that Lisa Nash (Swimming and Diving) would be the chair of SAAC for next year, and that Susanna Wilcox (Lacrosse) would be the vice chair. 

· Ms. Zeigler informed members of the financial literacy workshop that would be taking place at Blanchard on Wednesday, April 30, 2008 from 7:30-9 p.m.  This workshop was intentionally scheduled with student-athletes’ schedules in mind.

· Ms. Zeigler also informed members that the end of the year athletic banquet is Wednesday, May 7, 2008. 
3. Review of Roberts Rules of Order.  Ms. Hendricks discussed the role of Roberts Rules of Order for the SAAC meeting, generally, and she reviewed the process of approving the meeting minutes, specifically. 
4.  Introduction to SAAC.  Ms. Nash gave new members an introduction to the MHC SAAC, and reviewed the contents of their new binders. 
5. Strategic Plan.  Danielle Babcock (Lacrosse) reviewed the SAAC strategic plan, highlighting significant accomplishments of the past year and plans for 2008-09. 
6. Subcommittee Presentations. Each subcommittee chair provided end-of-the-year reports. After the presentations, new 2008-09 SAAC members identified their top two choices for subcommittee responsibilities for next year. 
· Admissions and Recruiting: Sarah Gray (Crew) informed members that this year they set up the welcome board in Kendall Hall and next year are looking to create activities for Experience MHC.
· Marketing and Promotions: Hillela Simpson (Squash) informed members that this year they were responsible for the distribution of mini schedules, the public service announcements about MHC athletics on WMHC, and the bulletin boards in the varsity locker room.  Next year, they have a number of proposals including the game program inserts that describe the contest to individuals who might not be familiar with the sport and game day t-shirts to advertise contests. Additionally, Natalie Martin (Cross Country) added that they were responsible for the comment boxes, updating of the website, and the process of registering as a student organization.
· Health and Safety: Hannah Beatty (Training Room) informed members that the goal of the health and safety subcommittee is to communicate to the SAAC and teams athletic department policies.  This subcommittee will enhance the student-athlete voice in the creation of new policies.
· NCAA Legislation: Natalia Sadaniantz (Swimming and diving) informed members about the process of review and voting on NCAA legislation.
· Community Service: Elissa Center (Crew) informed members that they are a new committee and are currently compiling information for next year.
· Diversity and Inclusion: Ms. Nash informed members that they were working on diversity programming for the athletics community. 
7. The 2008-2009 Vision Quest. Ms. Zeigler asked the members for ideas of what the SAAC might think about, pursue, and work on in 2008-09.  The following ideas were submitted: more communication with non-athletes in terms of facilitating conversations, supporting teams by attending their games, increased work with a nutritionist, ice breakers with new athletes in addition to bonding within SAAC, increased attention on mental health issues, time management, field day for non-athletes to try sports, for fall preseason - integrated team activities, work on creating awesome NEWMAC championships, friends of athletics funding/resources, increased team building, support international athletes, get name out to community, address dining hall hours, preseason, Blanchard food, and food choices in dining halls. 
8. Call for Nominations. There was a call for nominations of the 2008-09 secretary and treasurer.  Ms. Martin nominated Elise Fargonli (Cross Country) for the position of secretary. Kristen Cody also nominated Mimi Henry (Lacrosse) for secretary.  Katie Frick (Field Hockey) nominated Missy Hartley (Field Hockey) for the position of treasurer, and Jess Olson (Basketball) nominated Katharine Shafir (Basketball) for the position as well. 
9. Last Meeting.  Sunday May 4, 2008 from 7-8 p.m. in 305 Kendade [2007-2008 SAAC Members]. 
10. Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Zeigler at 8:15 p.m.  
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